
 

 

SAISD REOPENS POE 
MIDDLE SCHOOL AS A 
FULL MIDDLE SCHOOL  

RECONFIGURATION TO BEGIN 
IN THE 2021-22 SCHOOL 
YEAR WILL REALIGN 
STUDENTS AT SEVERAL OTHER 
CAMPUSES  

  

Jan. 4, 2020 – SAISD announced that Poe 
Middle School will reopen as a full middle 
school, serving students from 6th to 
8th grades and bringing on board several new 
programs designed to enhance learning 
opportunities.  
  
Poe, which currently serves grades 7-8, will 
have a Choice program component for 
incoming 6th graders and will transition to be 
a fully developed Choice School with dual 
language, beginning in 6th grade, and STEM 
as its core programming.  
  
Also exciting is the addition of a full slate of 
athletics for students to choose from. 

 

 

The move will realign the population of 
several other campuses. All 6th grade 

students zoned for Highland Park Elementary 
and Smith Elementary will attend Poe. 

Douglass Academy, Herff Academy, and 
Riverside Park Academy will all become 
elementary schools serving students in 

grades PK-5 as a result of these changes. 
Riverside Park will gain a theater program. All 

academies will gain choir programs.  
 

If you have any questions or would like 
additional information please contact our 

school at: 
 

Riverside Park Academy | (210) 228-3355  
 
 

 

 
RIVERSIDE 
PARK 
RETURNS 
TO ELEM. 
SCHOOL IN 
2021/2022 
Grade levels will be PreK through 5th grade, 
and Middle School students in 6th, 7th and 8th 
grades will transition to Poe Middle School. 

 


